# THE FACULTY VOICE

## Newsletter for Hunter College

Vol. II, Number 7, New Series, April 10, 1990

### **Next FDA Meeting**

The next meeting of the FDA will be held. Wednesday April 18, 1990 in Room 709 West, 1:15-3 pm. We look forward to hearing reports from President Paul LeClerc and Provost Laura Strumingher. Sarah Watstein, the Acting Head of the Library will bring us up to date on plans, programs, and concerns of the Library, in a presentation delayed by the heavy agenda at our last meeting. Sandy LaPorta and other representatives from Student Services will report to us about issues concerning disabled students. As usual all faculty are welcome to all meetings.

Presidential Faculty Awards
The 1990 Winners of the Presidential Awards for
Excellence are: Professor Joan Tronto,
Department of Political Science, for excellence in
teaching; Professor Naomi Miller, Acting Dean,
Division of Social Sciences, for excellence in service;
Professor Benjamin Ringer, Department of
Sociology, for excellence in scholarship/creative
activity. Awards will be given at the Honors
Convocation.

Honors Convocation, Wed. April 25 in the Playhouse. Professor Robert White, past winner of the Presidential Award for Excellence in Teaching, will deliver the Draddy Lecture. Faculty assemble at 5:00 pm in Room 217 West for the academic procession.

The Challenge of Living with Aids:Contest
Art, Music, Writing: Categories. Deadline April
27. Contact Carmen Price, AIDS TASK FORCE.
Faculty to invite students to submit work to 1429 E
Centro de Estudios Puertoriquenos.

Promotions—Effective Jan.1, 1990
To Full Professor—-Alberto Baider,
Mathematical Sciences; Ellis Barowsky, Special
Education; Eugenie Birch, Urban Affairs and
Planning; Howard Chernick, Economics; John
Holm, English; Shirley Hune, Ed. Foundations and
Counseling Programs; Peter Lipke, Biological
Sciences; Victoria Luine, Psychology; Herbert
Perr, Curriculum & Teaching; William Pitt

Root, English; Howard Rubin, Computer Sciences; Robert White, Classical & Oriental Studies; Stephen Zoloth, School of Health Sciences.

To Associate Professor—-Meena Alexander, English; Sumit Ganguly, Political Science; Charles Green, Sociology; Mohammed Hassan, Black and Puerto Rican Studies; Beverly Rahn, English; Thomas Schmidt-Glenewinkel, Biological Sciences; Helene Sherman, Academic Skills/SEEK; Patricia Dempsey, School of Social Work; Marsha Martin, School of Social Work; Angela Ryan, School of Social Work; Sylvia Wenston, School of Social Work.

Tenure - Effective Sept. 1, 1990 Academic Skills-Willie Wimberly; Educational Foundations & Counseling Programs—Kimberly Kinsler; School of Health Sciences-Lynne Clark; School of Nursing-Margaret Lunney; Classical & Oriental Studies-Kenny Huang; English-Meena Alexander, William Pitt Root; Music-Jewel Thompson; Philosophy—Gerald Press; Romance Languages—Giuseppe DiScipio, Francesca Sautman, George Yudice: Biological -Thomas Schmidt-Glenewinkel; Geology & Geography- Kathleen Crane; Physics & Astronomy-Martin denBoer; Sociology-Michael Wood; Library- Sarah Barbara Watstein; College Laboratory Technicians: Biological Sciences -Katherine Munson, School of Nursing-Anne Woodstock; School of Social Work - Patricia Dempsey, Marsha Martin, Angela Ryan. Sylvia Wenston; Certificates of Continuous Employment—Library: Veronika Redl, Lois Sook.

Johnnetta B.Cole Awards

President Paul LeClerc has created three awards in honor of Dr. Johnnetta B. Cole, in Latin and Caribbean Studies, Anthropology, and Women's Studies, the three fields taught by Dr. Cole while she was at Hunter and before she became President of Spelman College. The Johnnetta B. Cole Prizes will carry \$1,000 each and will be awarded to graduating seniors who will pursue doctoral study to become university faculty in one of those fields. The first prizes will be awarded this spring.

#### PAYCHECK POLICY

This communication from the Director of Finance and Business Affairs is printed below as it was received. "Effective with the distribution of the March 22 paycheck all personnel must claim their paychecks on a timely basis. Should an individual fail to claim two consecutive checks, regardless of the reason, the following will occur. When the third check arrives, the Personnel Office will instruct the Payroll Office to remove the individual from the payroll until it can be determined if they are still employed at the College. Your cooperation in promptly claiming your payroll checks is most important. If you are unable to claim your paychecks you should contact the Payroll Distribution Office promptly."

To be removed from the payroll is extreme action, indeed, which will require much time and energy to redress. All faculty are warned, to guard against such action, should they be ill or unable for any reason to pick up their paychecks.

ACADEMIC COMPUTING SERVICES

MICROCOMPUTING SEMINARS SPRING 1990

Desktop Publishing Using Quark Xpress for the MacTues. April 17- 2 pm in C105 by Andrew Blaner;
Intro to the PC and DOS Thurs. April 19-5pm in
1000C by Spyros Antoniou;
SPSS/PC+ 3.0 Wed. April 25- 10am in 1001F7C
by Hadass Ben-Elyahu;
Intro to dBase III Plus Thurs. April 26 -3pm
1000C by Mary Tsang;
Word Processing Power using Microsoft Word 4.0
for the PC Tues. May 1- 2 pm 1000C by Andrew
Blaner;
Lotus 123 2.01 Thurs. May 3- 2pm 1000C by
Andrew Blaner.

April 26 BOOKPARTY 12th Floor Lounge East Bldg. in Honor of Ruth Sidel's On Her Own:Growing up in the Shadow of the American Dream 4--6pm.

Novelist Richard Perry, author of Montgomery's Children, which portrays a black community in a small upstate New York town from the 1940's to the 1960's, will read from his work on Wed. April 18 at 1pm during Dean's Hours, in room 1413 East, sponsored by The English Dept.

Showcase of Instructional Software developed by Hunter College Faculty Thursday, April 26:1--3pm Room943 HN: Provost Laura Strumingher- Welcome, Prof. Margaret Magnus-"Leadership in Nursing Practice: A Hypercard Module, "Prof. William Chace- "An Application of CAI in Language Instruction," Prof. John Niman, "Interactive Video Disk in Environmental Education," Prof. José Hernandez-"Tutorial Courseware for Conquered

Peoples in America," Julie Brand, Acting Director of Academic Computing Services-"Basic Concepts and Components of Microcomputers."

Disabilities Awareness Day

Using the slogan, "Attitudes are the Real Disability," the Office of Disabled Students has organized a day to convey the ways visual, hearing, learning and mobility differences affect the experience of living. Take a tour 11am-1pm or 3:30- 4pm, experience having a movility, visual, or hearing impairment. The Main Event is a simulated classroom experience West 615, 2pm to 3pm. Start with the tour and proceed to W 615 for the Main Event. Presented by members of Challenge: A Drama/Theatre Project, Sponsors: Professor Pat Sternberg and Ari Viera.

CUNY Academy Seminars and Lecture

Monday April 23, 5-7pm Seminar on Scholarship and the Curriculum:Study of Gender, Race, Ethnicity and Class--"Trying Transformations": Balancing the Curriculum and Faculty Resistance. Speaker Wendy Kolmar, Drew. 5:30-7:30 pm Seminar on Urban Violence: The Internationalization of Violence. Speaker: A.W. Singham, Discussant: James Jonah (Ass't Sec'y General, United Nations), Chair: Eric Wolf.

## English Adjuncts Reading Series May 2,1990 at 4pm

Geri Lipschultz, Suzanne McConnell, Fergal O'Doherty, Lisa Vice will read from their poetry & fiction.Rm 217 West. Enter through Snack Bar.

First Annual Dolciani Lecture
On Wed. May 9,1:30-4:30 pm in Room 615 the
Hunter College Department of Mathematics
and Statistics and the Dolciani-Halloran
Foundation will sponsor the first annual Dolciani
Lectures, in memory of Mary P. Dolciani,
Mathematician, Mathematics Educator, and much
loved teacher and colleague. Guest Speakers will be
Peter Hilton, Distinguished Professor, SUNY at
Binghamton and Uri Treisman, Director of the
Dana Center for Math and Science Ed., U. of Cal.

THE FACULTY VOICE is sponsored by the Office of the General Faculty and the Faculty Delegate Assembly. Executive Committee Members: Nancy Dean, Pres.; Frank Kirkland, Vice-Pres.; Bernice Baxter, Treas.; Alvin Kabot, Secretary; Joan Tronto, Day Session Representative; Jane Matthews, Evening Session Representative; Cecile Insdorf, Part-Time Faculty Representative. This newsletter was prepared on QUARK Xpress in the Faculty lab of the Academic Computing Services with the help of Andrew Blaner, Microcomputer Specialist.